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Proud Organizer of the Annual Tropical Park Classic Car Show

Sponsor of the Felipe Cos Memorial Florida 500 Mile Rally
WINNER OF THE PRESTIGIOUS GOLDEN QUILL 2019 & ITC CHAPTER NEWSLETTER AWARD

founded 1998

INSIDE THIS EDITION 
Holiday Party
Annual Cub Open Car Show
Thundebird Club Memberships

65th Anniversary of the Ford Thunderbird
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ITC International
Thunderbird
Club Membership
ITC The International Thunderbird Club
The International Thunderbird Club (ITC) is 
open to all 1955 to 2005 Thunderbird owners 
and enthusiasts along with other T-Bird club 
organizations. Numerous ITC members, including 
me, belong to CTCI and VTCI.
ITC encourages all clubs to join the other clubs to 
help support the Thunderbird, share ideas, T-Birds, 
and technical advice. ITC has one of the largest 
Thunderbird Facebook pages in the world with over 
4,400 T-Bird Facebook members posting daily from 
around the world.
Numerous CTCI and VTCI chapters have joined 
ITC. Last year the ITC/VTCI chapter, Hoosier 
Vintage Thunderbird Club, hosted the ITC chapter. 
This year the convention will be hosted by ITC/
CTCI chapter Buffalo Thunderbird Club. ITC/
CTCI chapter Pitt Birds Thunderbird Club has 
stated that they are happy with the support ITC’s 
provides them. ITC/VTCI Water Wonderland 
Thunderbird Club from Michigan has stated they 
are also pleased with ITC’s support and never have 
received support from VTCI.
ITC is very proud of the number of clubs that have 
joined ITC.
Recently three new chapters have joined ITC La 
Louisiane Thunderbird Club, Louisiana; Classic 
Thunderbird Club of Central Ohio; and Central 
Alabama Thunderbird Club with a few more 
chapters being they have organized.
The benefit of becoming an ITC chapter is the 
additional exposure to the T-Bird world. Chapters 
have stated, grown as a result of their ITC 
relationship. ITC promotes its chapters by listing 
their major events in the ITC Script magazine and 
on the ITC website. ITC also promotes chapters 
events and members on ITC Facebook. ITC has 
Technical Advisors for all T-Birds, Marvin Hill, Hill 
Automotive, is one of the technical advisors for the 
1955-57 TBird. Steven Legal is Technical Advisor 
for the 20-05 Retro Birds.
ITC is sponsored by most of the Thunderbird 
vendors including Thunderbird Specialists for 
2002-05 Retro-birds.
There is no charge to become an ITC chapter. 
Three ITC members are required for approval with 
a total of six by the end of the year. If you are not 
satisfied with being an ITC chapter, you can simply 
request to end the chapter relationship.
As president of the International Thunderbird Club, 
I encourage some of your members to join ITC and 
become an ITC chapter.
Feel free to email or call me anytime if you have 
any questions.

Sincerely,

Gerard (Bart) Bartasavich
ITC President

Gerard (Bart) Bartasavich
President
International Thunderbird Club
P O Box 24041
Pepper Pike, OH  44124
(216) 375-2808
gebart@ameritech.net



Our meetings are held the Third Wednesday of 
each month at The Trattoria Pampered Chef
7347 Miami Lakes Dr. Miami Lakes FL 33014     
Our Host is Gabriel Nash.

CORNEReditor’s REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
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   Greetings Club Members

We had our first official Club event, Our Holiday Party! Oscar arranged for us to get 
together at By Brothers Oasis, a wonderful outdoor venue in a beautiful Redlands 
Tropical setting This will be the venue for the Countryside Classic Thunderbird Club 
get togethers in 2021. Entertainment was provided by a live Conga band at the 
Wedding being held in the next pavilion! There is an extensive Latin food menu at By 
Brothers, the portions large and delicious!

Arlene and I had so much fun, it was so good to 
see all our Club friends who we really missed these 
last few months. We followed social-distancing and 
mask wearing, unless when actually eating and it 
was outdoors. Leo and Arlene got some wonderful 
pictures to be seen in this issue.

Our next Event will be the Annual Open car show 
Sunday January 24th at Cooper Park in West 
Miami. This is a beautiful, shaded park with a nice 
pavilion and room for 137 cars. Entertainment will 
be provided by Maestro DJ Elvis. Please sign up 
as soon as possible to guarantee a spot!

It is my intention to retire from Club Newsletter 
Editor in 2021. It has been a great privilege to 
Inherit the job from our founder Felipe Cos and to 
share all the excitement of the Classic Thunderbird Club for the last 7 years with 
our Club Members. With your great story contributions and the hard work of our 
publicist, Yohanis Diaz we have won many prestigious Club Newsletter awards over 
the years. Ricardo Laura will be my successor and I look forward to working with 
him, so the transition is seamless. He has some great ideas and I look forward to 
new point of view!

December is time to renew your Club Membership! We have a great 2021 planned. 
Go to www.TbirdFl.com to renew today!

As the Fall Holidays begin, Healthy
and Happy Thanksgiving

Ed Raabe

Please be sure to support our advertisers, now more 
than ever they need our support. Buy On-Line and 
deliver right to your door! What could be easier!

Don’t forget to mention you saw their Ad in our 
magazine when purchasing Parts & Services for you Classic.

Thanks to ALL the Advertisers who support Thunderbird News!
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Thunderbird News Winner of ITC 2019 Newsletter Award

OLD CARS Weelky GOLDEN QUILL AWARD for a Car Club 
Newsletter. 2016, 2017, 2018 & 2019

CTCI 2017 Newsletter Competition GOLD AWARD  for our 
October Rally 2016  Edition.



THUNDERBIRD INFORMATION SUPER HIGHWAY:

2005 Thunderbird:	 _____________	www.fordautomobiles.com
Ford racing:	___________________	www.fordacing.com
Speedvision:	 __________________	www.speedvision.com
CTCI’s Home Page:	_____________	www.ctci.org
Daytona’s Turkey run:	___________	www.carshows.org
Metroplex EarlyBirds:	___________	www.geocities.com
Arizona Classic T-Bird Club:	 _____	classic-thunderbird.org
Santa Clara Valley T-Birds:	______	www.tbird.org/scvt
Sierra Nevada Classic T-Bird:	 ____	www.tbird.org/snctb
Connecticut Area Classic T-Bird:	__	www.tbirdsofconn.com
Chicagoland Thunderbirds:	_______	www.thunderbirds.org
Potomac Classic T-bird:	__________	www.hydratech.com
Old Cars	______________________	www. greatoldcars.com 
Classic T-Bird Club of Chicagoland	_ www.ctcc9.com

Our Club’s web page: www.TBirdFL.com

NUMBERS TO KEEP
The following are contact numbers and e-mail address 
you need to have on file:
Intl Thunderbird Club, Bart Bartasavich, ITC President
216-375-2808 gbart@ameritech.net
www.intl-thunderbirdclub.com
AACA South Florida Region. President, Ira Shapiro
www.aacasouthflorida.club
Auto Appraisal Network: John & Bret Layzell
305-899-9963  www.autoappraisalnetwork.com/miami 
Benefit Car Shows: Oscar Castro
305-467-8196 www.benefitcarshows.com
oscar@benefitcarshows.com
Gerry Car Show: Gerry Perez
786 344-4228  email gerrycarshow@bellsouth.com 
Magic Mustangs: Frank Alonso
305 551-6077  Fadatec@aol.com
Muscle Stangs of Miami: Ayanidys Martinez
305 321-0437
Jumpin’ Jack Productions: Jack Corssino
305-214-2277  www.jumpinjackproductions.com 
DB Entertainment Inc.: Dick Barten
954-563-4000  Bandsouth@bellsouth.net 
Cruisin South Florida: Scott the MusicMan 
scott@cuisinsouthflorida.com 
Ft Lauderdale Mustang Club: Mark Patterson
www.flmustangclub.com  
Cobra Joe Productions: Joe Bevelacqua 
jbevsr@msn.com 
VMCCA Sun Coast Chapter.  President David Bobbitt
305 661-1340 bobbitt@comcast.net 
Russ G Events: Russ Gagliano III
russ@russgevents.com

DECEMBER
H A P P Y  B I R T H D AY

2020

$35.00 MEMBERSHIP ARE DUE by DEC. 1ST
To become a member or renew your membership

Please go on line to www.TBirdFL.com 

Newsletter Closing Date
TO ALL MEMBERS: Remember that this newsletter goes to 
press the 15th of each month. Our monthly News magazine 
has lots of useful information, including upcoming Car Shows 
and Cruise-ins, Club contact information and technical articles. 
From time to time information becomes outdated. If you see an 
error, please let us know.

Thunderbird News is the official newsletter of the Classic 
Thunderbird Club of South Florida. Our purpose is to inform 
our membership about, club meetings, club activities, Classic 
Car events and articles of interest to Ford Thunderbird owners.

Articles may be reproduced with the permission of the author.

The views and opinions expressed in Thunderbird News are 
those of the named author and do not necessarily reflect the 
opinions of the Editor, The Board of Directors of the Classic 
Thunderbird Club of South Florida or those of the membership.
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My apologies, 
If I have missed 
your birthday it 
is because I do 
not have your 
information. 
Please contact 
me to update 
your records.

Adam Jakubowski	 6

Theresa McNeal	 6

John Virginio	 6

Maria Peraza	 8

Betty Santana	 11

Cary Pena	 15

Raul Dominguez	 19

Juan Pena	 25

Helen Runck	 28

Daisy Hernandez	 29

Bruno Torres Lara	 29



INTERNET PAGE
Have you seen our internet page?  We have changed 
our address www.TBirdFL.com  and we have a 
Facebook page too! Search Classic Thunderbird Club 
South Florida or

www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

We encourage participation on our Facebook page. 
Send Posts about everything Thunderbird related and 
we will enjoy other “car stuff too. 

Like Museum Visits, Car shows and Cruise Ins you 
attend. And other stuff you think we T-Bird lovers 
would like. Just keep it as clean as your T-Bird on 
“Detail Day”! 
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Hello Fellow Club Members,

Here we are at the end of 
the most difficult, arduous, 
challenging, and very 
complicated year, that our 
generation has ever seen. 
From the COVID-19 19 
Pandemic ,to the new way of 
life we’ve had to adhere to, to 
the most outrageous Presidential Election of our lifetime.

2020 will definitely be one for the history books. Folks I’ve heard 
from some that 2020 was a horrible year due to no car shows, 
no or little interaction with other club members, no rallies and 
finally no meetings at restaurants. Yes it is true that we have 
not had any activities this year, but it’s not about rallies, car 
shows, or dinner at restaurants that determines a particular 
year good or bad. What really determines a good year or a bad 
one is having your loved ones and dear friends healthy and 
safe. Being able to go to work every day as if COVID-19 never 
happened is also a blessing and to be grateful for.

Finally ,our club’s events start in December 2020 ,with our 
Holiday Party. This year it’s being held at an outdoor, very 
tropical setting venue. This will be the first official club gathering, 
since COVID started.

On January 20th, we will have our first official Club Meeting at 
La Trattoria ( Gabe’s Place ). On January 24th, we will have our 
Annual Open Car Show at West Miami’s “ Cooper Park”. Oscar, 
Gail and Stuart, D.J. Elvis and I met there a few weeks ago to 
plot and plan vehicle parking on the grounds and it seems like 
it’s going to be a very nice change from the previous Tropical 
Park shows. From the gazebo to the beautiful shady trees, to 
the nice green grass as it’s more relaxing and easier on the 
eyes.

I, as many of you, are excited to commence the new year 2021, 
with our scheduled events and meetings . There are still a great 
number of members that are not ready to venture out yet. Their 
wishes and reasons will be respected. When they are ready to 
come back and participate, they will be greeted with open air 
hugs and fist bumps.

Folks ,my role as President of our amazing club in 2020 ,has 
been a rather dormant one. I hope and believe that in 2021, I 
can finally perform to all of your expectations.

I very rarely speak about politics, to friends or family as to not 
create a discussion ,in the event there would be a difference in 
opinion or views. It doesn’t matter what political affiliation you 
belong to ,or who you voted for, we all will see some changes 
to our country, regardless of the outcome of this Presidential 
Election. The beauty of the outcome of this election is that no 
matter who is elected, it will never change the dynamics of our 
great club. When we sit and converse, eat and have a great 

President’s Message   RICHARD MANSODECEMBER 2020

wholesome time with each other at meetings or at car shows 
, we are not Democrats nor Republicans, we are close friends 
as a big family, sharing stories, breaking bread together and 
making each other laugh.

Friends, I will end my message with a statement that I heard 
once and I loved it, so I am sharing it with you all.

“It really does not matter who’s in the White House, what really 
matters who is in your house”.

May you all have a very 
blessed, safe Merry 
Christmas, Happy Holidays, 
and a very Happy New Year. 
Mareylis and I miss you all 
greatly.

Be well my friends

Richard Manso
Club President 2020, 2021.

JANUARY 16
Redlands Riot Road Rally

JANUARY 20
Monthly Club Meeting

JANUARY 24
Our Annual Car Show

Club Calendar 2021
FEBRUARY 13
Our Annual Precision Car Rally

FEBRUARY 17
Monthly Club Meeting

MARCH 21
Monthly Club Meeting



I encourage all New Club Members to join 
CTCI as soon as possible and Current 
Members to keep your CTCI membership 
up to date.

Felipe Cos founded our CTCI Chapter, 
#114 for South Florida in November 1998. 
Since then our club has hosted a CTCI 
International Convention in 2004 and 
grown to include 50 member families.

Look at the benefits of membership. For 
myself, I have saved a lot of time and 
money by visiting Gil’s Garage, hosted 
by Gil Baumgartner CTCI Authenticity 
Chairman and ‘Thunderbird Guru’ and the 
Early Bird Club magazine is full of great 
articles and Club stories! 

I have included the current CTCI 
membership application, which is available 
www.ctci.org in an editable .pdf format. 

CTCI Classic Thunderbird Club International Membership

CTCI Classic Thunderbird Club 
International Membership

CTCI Classic Thunderbird Club

Online Renew for 1 year 2018 for $37.50
or signup for 3 years at $105.00
(35.00 a year)

Online Renew for 1 year 2018 for $37.50 or signup for 3 years 
at $105.00 (35.00 a year)

This Event has been Cancelled

DECEMBER 2020 VOLUME 22 ,  # 126



Phone: 925.825.9550  Email: parts@tbirdhq.com
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CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB OF SOUTH FLORIDA MEMBERSHIP  
Who are we?  

 
OUR MEMBERS DO NOT PAY TO ATTEND OUR SHOWS 

JOIN NOW AND COME TO THE JANUARY SHOW FREE! 
 

YOU CAN ALSO COME FREE OR AT A DISCOUNTED PRICE TO THE 
HOLIDAY PARTY, ANNUAL BRUNCH, ANNUAL DINNER, BBQ PARTY, AND ANY OF OUR MANY EVENTS, 

 
 

BUT WAIT... THERE IS STILL MORE! 
 

OUR MEMBERSHIP INCLUDES 
Free Bi-Monthly Newsletter 

Free Gratuities at our Monthly Dinner Meetings 
Several other activities Free or subsidized by the Club 

Access to the vast car-related knowledge base amongst our members 
And one more thing, all the Fun and Fellowship you can handle! 

 
 

PARTIAL LIST OF MEMBER ACTIVITIES 
MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP DINNER MEETINGS 

BI-MONTHLY "THUNDERBIRD NEWS" NEWSLETTER 
YEARLY BBQ 

HOLIDAY PARTY 
YEARLY SUNDAY BRUNCH 

ONE OR TWO OUT OF TOWN DRIVES YEARLY 
YEARLY EDITION OF THE FLORIDA 300 MILE RALLY 

EACH YEAR WE HOST OUR YEARLY OPEN CAR SHOW WITH OVER 200 CARS 
 

All you need to join the Club is a Love of the Thunderbird or Antique Cars 
No need to own a T-Bird or even an Antique Car to apply for membership! 

Go to www.TbirdFl.com to apply or renew  
We accept major credit cards, PayPal and checks 

We are a social group of dedicated individuals with interest in ownership and enjoyment of Ford Thunderbird cars 
and of all Antique Automobiles. We meet each month for dinner, car shows and activities with our membership from 
West Palm Beach to the Florida Keys. Our club is family oriented in its activities and sponsors a scholarship fund 
for McPherson College (The only accredited university in the United States with a major in Automobile Restoration). 
Our aim is to bring together owners and non-owners of the Thunderbird in a social activity to encourage and promote 
the admiration, care and maintenance of the "Classic Thunderbirds"; and Antique Cars in general. We hope to provide 
an outlet for people to discover the uniqueness of the features and styling of the Ford Thunderbirds and exchange 
knowledge with each other about them and other Antique Automobiles. 
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Monthly Classic Car Show & Cruise-In                                                  
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Upcoming Classic Car Events-Car Shows
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5 GREAT SOURCES FOR On-Line CAR SHOW INFORMATION

Benefitcarshows.com Flacarshows.com
	
   	
   	
  

Cobrajoeproductions.com

Cruisinsothflorida.com

Southdadecarshow.com
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Visit our new 
illustrated web site!

classictbird.com

Serving the Thunderbird Hobby

Celebrating 50 Years

***************************1955-57 Thunderbird Parts & Restorations

CLASSIC AUTO 
SUPPLY CO.
800-374-0914

ANNUAL
RATES
for advertising
in the newsletter

Full page__ $675.00
1/2 page__ $375.00
1/4 page__ $250.00
Card Size_ $150.00 (Non members)
Card Size_ $95.00 (Members only)
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This year’s Holiday party was held 
outdoors at the By Brothers Oasis in 
SW Miami.

A Tropical setting with outdoor eating 
pavilions and wonderful food.

It was a great opportunity a gather with 
our Club Members to celebrate the 
Holidays in a safe way after these many 
months of Quarantine!

BY BROTHERS OASIS



CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB 
OF SOUTH FLORIDA
ANNUAL OPEN CAR SHOW

THIS SHOW IS OPEN TO EVERYONE WITH ANY CAR / TRUCK
YOU DO NOT NEED TO BE A CLUB MEMBER TO ATTEND

PRE-PAID REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED TO RECEIVE DISCOUNTS GATE 
REGISTRATIONS, WITHOUT A DISCOUNT, WILL BE ACCEPTED ON A SPACE 
AVAILABLE BASIS PRE-REGISTERED CARS WILL BE PROCESSED FIRST UP 

TO 10 AM

THIS IS NOT A CRUISE-IN - VEHICLES MUST STAY UNTIL END OF SHOW
FIRE EXTINGUISHERS REQUIRED

INSURANCE REQUIRED \
NO ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES

NO PETS
NO TENTS

MUST BE PRESENT TO RECEIVE DOOR PRIZES THIS EVENT IS ACCESSIBLE 
TO DISABLED PERSONS FOR SALE SIGNS WELCOME CAR CORRAL AVAIL-

ABLE AT NO EXTRA COST

NO INDIVIDUAL MUSIC FROM CARS OR OTHER SOURCES - SHOW 
DJ MUSIC ONLY

AWARDS WILL BE BY DIRECT VOTE OF REGISTERED CAR OWNERS CAR 
OWNERS CANNOT VOTE FOR THEMSELVES MUST BE PRESENT TO RE-

CEIVE TROPHIES

BEST OF SHOW TROPHY
Awarded by the Mayor of West Miami

SPECIAL TROPHIES
Best Club Representation
Furthest Distance Driven 

THREE TROPHIES PER CLASS
Best of Class
Second Place
Third Place

AS A GUEST, YOU MUST PAY THE $25 TO 
REGISTER YOUR CAR FOR THE SHOW 
HOWEVER..., AS A CLUB MEMBER... YOU CAN 
REGISTER FOR FREE! YOU CAN ALSO ENJOY ALL 
THE OTHER BENEFITS OF MEMBERSHIP

ALL YOU NEED TO JOIN THE CLUB IS A LOVE 
OF THE THUNDERBIRD OR ANTIQUE CARS YOU 
DO NOT NEED TO OWN A T-BIRD OR EVEN AN 
ANTIQUE CAR TO APPLY FOR MEMBERSHIP 
VISIT OUR CLUB WEBSITE AT
www.TbirdFl.com
FOR MORE INFORMATION

CLASSES FOR AWARDS
A - 1900-1949
B - 1950-1959
C - 1960-1969
D - 1970-1979
E - 1980-1999
F - 2000 to Date
G - Rods & Other
H - Trucks

I - Imports
J - Mustangs
K - Corvettes
L - Camaros
M - British
N - Thunderbirds
O - Air Cooled
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